

Grand Knight Frank J. Hlad 440-796-4523

<u>Deputy Grand Knight</u> Thomas J. Nemeth Sr. 216-469-3169

GILMOUR COUNCIL #310 JUNE 2023 NEWSLETTER

Financial Secretary
William L. Marvaldi
216-308-0626

<u>Treasurer</u> Shaun O. White PGK 440-376-4492

Follow us at: kofc310.org

DEATH AND SICKNESS NOTICES: Notify Worthy Lecturer: SK. Thomas Todt (440) 799-0986

Hope everyone enjoyed the beautiful Memorial Day weekend we just celebrated. In addition to the picnics and BBQs, we hope you remembered the true meaning of the day, remembering our fallen veterans. It was a pleasure celebrating Mass at Calvery cemetery on Monday morning with Bishop Gries and Fr. O'Donnell with about 70 other people.

CHURCH FESTIVALS

The next 2 weekends we will be helping out at the St. Clare (June 2nd-4th) and the St. Francis (June 8th-11th) festivals. Please come and enjoy yourselves at the various games and food offerings with your families. Plan on helping out, as needed, for a few hours when you can. At St. Clare, we will do whatever is needed. At St. Francis, we will be running the 2 beer trucks the whole weekend, so if you can volunteer a few hours, it will be appreciated.

GREATER CLEVELAND CHAPTER EVENTS

The Chapter has its Lunch Club meeting on the 2nd Tuesday of every month. This month will be on June 13th from 2 - 4 PM at Fuji's Buffet at Snow & Broadview in Parma. The cost is \$13 for all-you-can-eat.

The Chapter's annual Rainbow Camp for Special Ed. kids will be held on July 7th at St. Augustine's Church in Tremont. It is always a fun event to spend the day with the kids ,serving them lunch and playing various games. Jungle Terry is supposed to be there this year.

2023 - 2024 COUNCIL ELECTIONS

At our meeting on June 13th, we will have the final round of nominations and elections for our new Council officers for the coming year. As usual, ANY 3rd Degree knight in good standing can run for any office. We run a progressive ballot, so if you lose in a higher office, you can still run in a following one. Please come and participate in the future of your Council. The current Nominees, following the first 2 rounds, are:

Grand Knight Frank Hlad
Deputy Grand Knight Thomas Nemeth
Chancellor Robert Dew
Recording Secretary Norman Klein
Treasurer Shaun White, PGK
Advocate Domenic Fragomeni
Warden (select 1) Jerry Wisniewski
Ken Wolenski
Assistant Wardens (up to 2) Dave Panchik
Inside Guard Frank DeFlorio
Outside Guards (up to 2) Charles Bonacci
Alan Cunningham
3 Year Trustee Ben Capretta, PGK
Domenic Fragomeni

The installation of the newly elected offices will take place at our OPEN meeting on June 27th, everyone is welcome to attend to congratulate our new leaders.

GOOD OF THE ORDER

We are sorry to report the loss of another longtime member last month. Bro. Gino Puletti was a 25-year member and had been very active at wakes and events during his long career, he will be missed. Please keep him and his family in your prayers.

JUNE BIRTHDAYS

We have 35 brothers celebrating birthdays this month, please wish them well when you see them. They include: Tony Alesci, Jr.; Bruce Balzano; Frank Bucceri (#70);Ron Colonna; Justin Cooney; Frank DeFlorio; Nick DiBlatto (#65); John DiSabato; Tony DiVita (#93); Ross Federico; Kevin Fitzpatrick; Marc Gonzales; Tom Gritz; Zach Hostoffer; Bob Hovanes; Joe Hrehov; Rev. John Kamas (#75); Frank Kaminski (#95); Dennis Kaplan; Ryan Kaplan; Jason Kolenc; John Kolinovsky; Ken Lange (#65); Bob Mayer (#91); Martin McHenry; Patrick Ochoa; Mike Paoletto; John Plucinsky (#96); Les Proctor; Paul Rodak; Joe Soukenik; Paul Trigilio (#96); Mike Videmsek (#60); Bob Yankovic and John Zeitler.

See you at the Church festivals!

Dr. Carmen Centanni, PGK --- News Reporter Shaun White, PGK --- Publisher